
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School - 845-338-2750, 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431), Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & 

first Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Director Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7090), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS GIFT SHOP: Brian Kimlin (706-5449) & Libby Salerno (247-0011) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Paul ZoisðReq. by Stefan & Stefania Wilk 

 5:00  All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30  Dorothy J. OliveriðReq. by Her Family 

 1030 Timothy Verpent (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by His Family 

Monday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Liam & John FlanaganðReq. by Joe Defino Sr. 

Tuesday  8:30  Tom Hawkins (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Jeanne & Ken Goldberg 

Wednesday  8:30  Frank KandoraðReq. by Art & Isabelle DeCelle 

Thursday  8:30 For The Deceased Members of My FamilyðReq. by Nora Drefin 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Gertrude McCardleðReq. by Bernice Palumbo 

 5:00  Jeanne Adams (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Jim & Anne Carey 

Sunday  8:30  All The People of The Parish 

 10:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Padraic DefinoðReq. by Joe Defino Sr.  

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðThe Exaltation of The Holy Cross 

Tueð Our Lady of Sorrows 

WedðSts. Cornelius, Pope and Cyprian, Bishop and Martyrs 

ThurðSt. Robert Bellarmine, Bishop and Doctor of The Church 

Satð  St. Januarius, Bishop and Martyr 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTION ï There will be a second collection 

this weekend for St. Josephôs Seminary.  Your financial 

assistance will enable us to continue our policy of removing 

tuition obstacles for men studying for the priesthood at St. 

Josephôs Seminary.  His Holiness Pope John Paul II reminded us 

that the seminary is ñthe single most important verification of the 

vital church.  The need to give help to the seminary is incumbent 

on the entire Christian community.ò  Please give generously. 

 

20-WEEK CLUB WINNER ï The 17th winner of $100 in our 

Fall 20-Week Club was Richard Furboter and our 18th winner 

was Tony Montalbano. 

 

BIG RAFFLE - Take a chance at winning a $300 Gas Card plus  

a Gift Certificate for Dinner for Two.  Tickets will be sold after 

all Masses ï 1 for $1, 3 for $2 or 15 for $5.  The drawing will 

take place on September 20th. 

 

OPENINGS IN THE NEXT 20-WEEK CLUB ï Presently there 

are no openings for our next club.  However, if you would like to 

be placed on a waiting list for a future opening, please call 

Barbara Renner at 246-3424. 

 

HEALING MASS - On Tuesday, September 15th at our parish.   

Praise will begin at 7 PM and Mass will begin at 7:30 PM.  We 

invite you for individual healing prayers at the end of Mass for 

yourself, family members and neighbors.   

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS ï Our program is open to all 

children from 4 years of age through 9th grade.  Please stop by the 

church or rectory office for a registration form or call Joan Corton 

at 339-4391 for more information.  Our program will be meeting 

on Mondays, beginning September 14th, from Grade Pre K-6 

from 6:05 to 7:35 PM.  Seventh and Eighth Graders will continue 

their program in modular form.   

 

IS A PAST ABORTION HURTING YOU?  The Alight Center 

is offering you support and a way to heal the heartbreak of your 

past decision.  Please join together with others who are looking to 

face the past and find the freedom you need.  Led by women that 

have ñbeen thereò, we invite you to join us for a six to eight week 

study.  Starting this September at the Alight Center in either 

Hudson or Catskill.  For more information, call 518-822-9008 or 

visit alightpc@gmail.com. 

 

VOLUNTEER NEEDEDï We are in need of someone to head 

the Gift Shop Ministry.  Our parish wholehearted expresses our 

gratitude to Brian Kimlin for his many years of dedicated service.  

If you are interested in taking over the Gift Shop, please let Fr. 

Bill know at 246-9581.   

 

THE ULSTER VICARIATE RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE

- Will hold its 22nd Annual Celebration of Life Mass & Dinner 

on Friday, October 23, 2015.  Mass will be at St. Josephôs Church 

in Kingston at 5:30 PM.  Dinner will be at Best Western in 

Kingston at 6:30 PM.  The cost for the Italian buffet dinner is $30 

pp. This yearôs speaker is Mrs. Lori Keohol, Executive Director 

of NYS Right to Life.  For reservations, or if you are unable to 

attend and would like to send a donation, call Barbara OôReilly at 

246-7810.  RSVP by September 28th. 

 

BAKERôS NEEDEDï The Advisory Committee 

would like to start a Baking Committee.  If you are 

interested in helping with our fun/fundraising 

events, by baking either a cake, brownies, cookies 

or cupcakes two to three times a year, please call 

Angela Houlihan at 246-7311.   

 

CHICKEN BARBEQUE ï Will take place from 5 PM to 7 PM 

on September 16th at the Plattekill Reformed Church. 

 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ï Will take place on September 

14th at 7:45 PM in the Church.  All are invited to attend. 

 

ULTREYA - Join your Cursillo Community as we gather for 

Ultreya here at St. Johnôs on September 17th at 8:00 PM.  Bring 

something for the sharing table.  For more information, call Joe 

Defino at 246-6908. 

 

 



TWENTIETH-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in Christ,           

 

 Please pray for our Religious Education Coordinator, 

Joan Corton, who was scheduled, as of the time that I wrote to you 

this letter, to have an operation to remove a mast on her intestinal 

tract on Tuesday, September 8th. It has been a difficult summer for 

Joan as she has not been able to eat very much food and as a 

result, she has lost fifty pounds. It will take Joan a few weeks to 

recover from her operation; so, as a result, I will be helping Donna 

Fenaughty and other volunteers in starting the new year of 

Religious Education. May I ask any and all folks involved with 

our Religious Education to be patient and understanding as we 

will be without Joan for at least the first few weeks. Joan is hoping 

and praying to be back in the saddle by the time Confirmation 

occurs, which will be Sunday, October 11th. I want to thank you 

for your prayers that Joan will have a successful surgery and a full 

and speedy recovery.  

 This past Saturday, September 12th, we held our first 

Faith Alive For Youth (FAFY) class for the new Religious 

Education year. It is the program for seventh and eighth grade 

students to prepare for the Sacrament of Confirmation. There is a 

schedule of modular sessions in the Religious Education office 

and I encourage the students to take the modules that they need. I 

wish to thank Libby Salerno for conducting this past Saturdayôs 

module.  

 In next weekôs letter to you, I will report to you how our 

latest Junk in the Trunk went which was scheduled to occur this 

past Saturday, September 12th.  

 THIS WEEKEND, MEMBERS OF OUR PARISH 

ALTAR ROSARY SOCIETY WILL BE SPEAKING BRIEFLY 

AT THE END OF OUR HOLY MASSES INVITING ANY 

WOMAN WHO ARE EIGHTEEN YEARS OF AGE OR OLDER 

TO BECOME A ROSARIAN. MAY I EXTEND MY OWN 

INVITATION TO SUCH WOMEN TO BECOME A MEMBER 

OF ALTAR ROSARY.  

 The Third Annual Parish Appreciation Picnic was a huge 

success. I want to thank Denise Dudzic and her family and friends 

for handling the logistics for the picnic. A good time was had by 

all the folks who came and, for the third year in a row, we had 

absolutely wonderful weather, thanks be to God!!!  

 Jumping back to Religious Education news, our opening 

night is this Monday, September 14th, starting at 6:05 P.M. that 

evening. Donna will be in the Religious Education office from 

shortly after 10:00 A.M. until shortly before 3:30 P.M. during that 

day of September 14th so that you may register your child/children 

for the program. Also, registration will occur that late afternoon 

and early evening before class starts at 6:05 P.M. PLEASE TRY 

TO REGISTER EARLY!!! Holy Mass will be offered by Yours 

Truly the evening of Monday, September 14th, starting at 

approximately 6:30 P.M. Everyone is most cordially invited to 

pray to God at that Holy Mass.   

 The second collection this weekend is for my Alma 

Mater, Saint Josephôs Seminary in Yonkers (which is also 

affectionately known as Dunwoodie).  I wish to thank you, in 

advance, for all the love and support, and most of all your pennies.  

 ALL ARE MOST WELCOME TO ATTEND OUR 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING WHICH WILL BE AT 7:45 P.M 

ON MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14TH.   

 The wonderful 20-Week Club Dinner is next Sunday 

afternoon, September 20th, at 1 P.M. at Best Western in Kingston. 

 The Ulster County Catholic Charismatic Holy Mass, 

scheduled for this Tuesday, SEPTEMBER 15TH, AT 7:00 P.M., 

has been scaled down to a regular Holy Mass, Exposition of the 

Most Blessed Sacrament, and Healing Prayers, that same night.  

 May God be always with you.     

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff 

 

P.S.:  I WILL BE GIVING THE STATE OF THE PARISH 

ADDRESS ON THE LAST WEEKEND OF SEPTEMBER 

(SEPTEMBER 26th/27th).  I WILL ALSO BE MEETING WITH 

THE FINANCE COMMTTEE OF THE PARISH ON TUESDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 22ND TO DISCUSS THIS AND OTHER 

FINANCIAL RELATED ITEMS.      

 

PPS:  Tony Belizzi will be conducting a Parish Mission here at St. 

Johnôs a year from now on Monday, September 12th ï Wednesday, 

September 14th, 2016.  Please stay tuned.   

40-DAYS FOR LIFEï This campaign will be held Sept. 23ð

Nov. 1st.  ñ40 Days for Lifeò is a peaceful, highly-focused, non-

denominational initiative that focuses on 40 days of prayer and 

fasting, peaceful vigil at abortion facilities, and educational 

outreach with the goal of protect mothers and their children from 

abortion.  Since 2007 at least 10,331 unborn children have been 

saved from abortion during ñ40 Days for Lifeò campaigns, and 60 

abortion facilities have closed.  Visit:  www.40daysforlife.com   

 

BUS TRIPï TO PHILADELPHIA ï Will take place on October 

5th.  Chartered bus leaves from Presentation/Sacred Heart Church 

in Esopus at 8AM and returns approximately 8 PM.  Pilgrimage 

includes: Rosary, Mass, Novena prayer to St. John Neumann and 

blessing with his relic, tour of the St. John Neumann Shrine/

Museum, & gift shop.  Lunch at Cracker Barrel (Order from 

Menu)  Cost is $40. Includes bus & shrine donation.  

Reservations by Sept. 25th.  Please call 384-6828 for reservations. 

FIDELIS CARE - Fidelis Care Family Health Plus for ages 19-64 

and Fidelis Care Child Health Plus for those under the age of 19 

are plans available to provide healthcare to those who meet 

certain income and other requirements.  An enrollment 

representative from Fidelis is at Catholic Charities, 59 Pearl Street 

in Kingston at 340-9170, each Tuesday from 1-4 PM. 
 

JOKEï An hunter made preparations for deer season.  

He searched out the best location for a tree stand and 

set it up a month ahead of time.  He trailed the herd 

and picked out a trophy buck.  He relayed his 

experience of opening day:  ñIt was a Sunday morning; I woke up 

at 2 oôclock, put on my camouflage suit, loaded my backpack, 

gear, and rifle, and set out for my stand.  As I approached the tree 

stand, I saw a big black bear sitting in it.ò  ñWhat did you do?ò 

asked his buddies.  ñI changed my mind and took it as a sign from 

God that I better get back to churchò, the hunter said.   



SEPTEMBER 13, 2015 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

At this he turned around and, looking at his disciples, rebuked 

Peter and said, "Get behind me, Satan. You are thinking not as 

God does, but as human beings do." He summoned the crowd 

with his disciples and said to them, "Whoever wishes to come 

after me must deny himself, take up his cross, and follow me." - 

Mk 8:33-34 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION FOR  

 

August 22/23, 2015 

2015                 2014 

Attendance                        268                    250              

 

                  This Weekôs                               Year To Date 

        Collections        $2,460.00                       $120,262.50 

        Other Income      4,466.57                           81,319.82 

        Total Income       6,926.57                         201,582.31 

         Expenses            3,604.56                         205,309.97 

Total                     $     3,322.01                  $       (3,727.66) 

 

August 29/30, 2015 

Attendance                         304                   276 

 

         Collections         $2,608.00                     $ 122,870.50 

         Other Income          179.00                          81,498.82 

         Total Income        2,787.00                        204,369.32 

          Expenses                 465.61                        205,775.58 

Total                           $  2,321.39                       $ (1,406.26) 

 

ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

SHOPPING BAGS & CANNED FRUIT  

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  Erin 

Frederick, Paul Brazier, Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, 

Grace Yund, Janet Curry, Gene Woodruff, Peter & 

Brunie Kandora, Carol & Edward Koop, Barbara & 

Richard Coppey, Susan, Liz & Kerry Parker, Ericka 

Hinchey, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, Charlie DeSalle, James 

Mullen, Betty Suter, Robin Doherty, Gary Granda, Tom Ward, 

Cooper and Jackson Kravatz, Dalton Bingham, John Mulligan, 

Joe Hommel, Bob Cranston, Bob Hoy, Richard Masiulanis, 

Connie Novack, Nancy Dwyer, Lucille Nelson, Gail Cortese, 

Shanna Pesce, and Frankie Cullen. 



PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

SEPTEMBER 13, 2015 

 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our 

actions as we plan for the future of parish life in this Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and 

material gifts that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to 

the truth of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

 

ððððððððððððððððð- 

 

CONTENTED LIVING   
By Fr. John Catoir 

 

 

The famed German writer Goethe offered 

a list of nine requisites for contented 

living. They are as timely now as they 

were when he wrote them 200 years ago.  

 

"Health enough to make work a pleasure.  

Wealth enough to support your needs.  

Strength enough to battle with difficulties and overcome them.  

 

"Grace enough to confess your sins and forsake them.  

Patience enough to toil until some good is accomplished.  

Charity enough to see some good in your neighbor.  

 

"Love enough to move you to be useful to others.  

Faith enough to make the real things of God.  

Hope enough to remove all anxious fears concerning the future."  

 

Often we seek something more, when contentment could come 

with gratitude for having enough.  

 

There is great gain in godliness with contentment; for we brought 

nothing into the world, and we cannot take anything out of the 

world. (1 Timothy 6:6-7)  

 

"Grace me with contentment , Jesus, for after all I do have  

everything in You. " 

 
 


